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Update from the Field 
Dear Co-laborers in Christ,
Greetings from Haiti, where the foundations of the nation seem to be 
destroyed!
When we write a newsletter, our first inclination is all too often to only share 
the positive, pleasing news.  Yet, we believe it is also important to offer you a 
glimpse of what is truly occurring here in Haiti.
Here is an excerpt from recent security alerts sent out by the U.S. Embassy 
concerning Haiti:
“Please avoid all unnecessary travel and remain vigilant, as the security situation 
continues to be highly unpredictable.  As a reminder, Haiti has a Level 4 ‘DO 
NOT TRAVEL’ Travel Advisory for kidnapping, crime, and civil unrest…The 
Department of State urges U.S. citizens to make plans to depart from Haiti now 
via commercial means.  The U.S. Embassy is unlikely to be able to assist U.S. 
citizens in Haiti with departure if commercial options become unavailable.”
From the most remote, rural areas (like Bassin) to the capital city (where our 
president was assassinated), crime has reached an all-time high.  From poor 
Haitian citizens to the 16 Americans & one Canadian being held for a ransom of 
$17,000,000, kidnappers spare no one.  In light of these heavy conditions, we 
cannot help but repeat the words of Jeremiah found in Lamentations 3:22, “It is of 
the LORD’s mercies that we are not consumed, because his compassions fail not.”
We are grateful for you, our supporters, and thank God for your faithfulness to 
this ministry.  One of our longtime supporters recently wrote saying, “Churches 
in the U.S. are at zero or negative growth.  Evangelism and missions are off the 
table.”  It breaks our hearts when a supporting church writes to announce a 
decrease or suspension of support, or a closing of the church.  Yet, it is evident 
that God still has a remnant in the U.S. that remains faithful in their promise to 
further the gospel around the world.
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Praises 

We thank God for the following: 
• That the doors remain open for us to 

share the gospel through our 
different ministries 

• That church gatherings continue, 
with no restricting mandates or 
COVID outbreaks that we know of 

• That the majority of our mission 
churches were able to successfully 
hold VBS programs for children 

• That with the 1st part of the 
classroom expansion project 
complete, elementary students and 
teachers are enjoying the extra space 

• That the decision to increase our 
solar power system over the last 
several years was providential.  
Without this backup system, along 
with the scarcity of fuel all over the 
country, our campus and clinic 
would have had to shut down.  
(Currently, none of the gas pumps in 
town are operating, and if one is 
able to find some on the black 
market, it is being sold for $30 USD/
gallon.) 

• So far, we are still able to purchase 
propane for cooking.

Lucien & Maude Saül

Completed classroom expansion project
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Dear Co-laborers,
“Behold, the eye of the LORD is upon them that fear him, upon them 
that hope in his mercy.” Psalm 33:18

 It is always our desire that our letters be delightful to our readers, but 
it is equally important that they also be informative.  As you read the 
following, we hope that you will be encouraged knowing that your mis-
sionaries are surviving and the work of the Lord continues here in Haiti.

On November 4th, a little after midnight, criminals once again entered 
our campus.  This time, the clinic was not the target, but our (Lucien & 
Maude’s) home.  Armed and masked individuals aggressively banged 
on our doors, demanding for Pastor Lucien to come out.  It was clear 
that they were determined to harm or kill.  I did not open the door, 
but called to alert Royden next door and some neighbors.  The crim-
inals, realizing that there was some resistance, and that villagers had 
been alerted, rushed to escape.  On their way out, they confronted and 
threatened one of our watchmen at gunpoint.  Thank God there were 
no victims.  Although we don’t know the reason behind the attack, it is 
certain that as we live and operate as a light in a dark world, there will 
always be enemies looking for opportunities to put that light out.
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Praises
THE CHURCH  
Church attendance is steady, and new followers are 
joining our congregation.  Some believers who have fled 
Port-au-Prince because of insecurity rejoice at being able 
to worship peacefully in a sanctuary.

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
The school is also running well with a higher enrollment 
than last year.  The hot lunch served at noon continues 
to be the highpoint of the day.  Some little ones come to 
school so weak and need to be fed crackers to hold them 
until lunch.
 

We thank God for two supporting churches and an indi-
vidual who supply about 90% of the funds for the school 
feeding program.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
While the children were on summer break, and SALEM 
Bible Institute was canceled, we were able to hold VBS in 
July.  We made arrangements for 300 children, and were 
shocked to see 550 pour into campus on the first day!  
The logistics of handling such a crowd was no easy feat, 
but the week passed with no incident, thank God.

My memories went back to 47 years ago, when it was 
difficult to gather even 10 children in our Bible clubs.  As 
Protestants, we were not welcomed by either the illiter-
ate Catholic priest, or by the villagers rooted in satanic 
voodoo practices.

GOOD SHEPHERD CLINIC               
As large medical centers all over Haiti are closing their doors and 
shutting down, our clinic continues to serve the sick and ailing, five 
days a week, and oftentimes on the weekend as well. Once again, 
our memories go back to 45 years ago when my newly married wife 
started using her medical skills to serve in an area where healthcare 
did not exist.

One of the biggest challenges we face today is finding qualified 
staff to replace those who are fleeing the country.  In the past year, 
the Biden parole program has claimed our main physician, a quali-



A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE SAULS

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Saul Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to 
contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Saul prayer letter” on the subject line.

fied nurse, and just this week, our clinical supervisor.

We are so thankful for those who responded to the need of over-the-count-
er medications for the pharmacy.  If you would also like to contribute in this 
way, please contact us or our mission board, IPM, for a list of items needed 
and the correct shipping address to our carrier in Miami.

YOUTH RETREAT
Youth retreat is just around the corner, scheduled for February 9th-14th.  
Three hundred young people are expected to participate.  Please prayerful-
ly consider supporting this worthwhile event. Our estimated operating cost 
is $30 per participant.

TRANSPORTATION
Being anywhere on the roads in Haiti at this time is taking a big risk.  Earlier 
this week, just five minutes from our campus, a band of thugs held a truck 
of market-goers at gunpoint, stealing all they could and eventually letting 
the people escape.  We have been raising funds to replace Royden’s 12-
year old truck.  Please remember this important need, which will provide 
extra protection when it is necessary for us to move around the country.

Dearest friends and supporters, as difficulties continue to prevail in Haiti, 
the work becomes more and more demanding.  But we thank God that 
doors are still open for the Good News and that you continue to stand with 
us to make our ministry possible.

*Please make note that if you would like to contact us personally, our new 
email address is salemhaiti4@gmail.com.

PATIENTS AT THE CLINIC

YOUTH RETREAT


